
A Publication of Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club  June 2024  

Important upcoming dates:   

Fall Foliage November 1st  to 3rd, Locust  Grove, OK 

Christmas party on December 7th 

Greetings Club Membership, 
 
We, with family and friends, recently enjoyed an extended weekend, made possible by combining Memorial Day 
with Saturday and Sunday.   
 
Many gathered at lakes, parks, family or friend’s homes to celebrate our freedom and mourn the tragic sacrifices 
of our fallen military personnel.  I’m proud to be a member of a club that is patriotic and devoted to our country.   
 
God Bless the USA 
 
Humbly submitted  
 
Tom Linn-Lim  
 
COCCC President  

Club MeeƟng 

June 8, 2024 

3 PM  

Johnnies on Telephone Rd, Moore, OK 



Fall Foliage 2024 

November 1-2, 2024 

Locust Grove Inn & Suites 

Best Western Hotel 

106 Holiday Lane 

Locust Grove, OK 74352 

Phone:  918-479-8082 

30 rooms have been blocked for October 31 & No-
vember 1 & 1, 2024 

Room Rate is $98 + tax for king or queen room 

Group name:  Fall Foliage 2024 

Hosted by Tulsa Chevy Classics 

Information:  Kay Simpson 918-760-2359 

Email:  tks55chevy@gmail.com 

CENTRAL OKLAHOMA CLASSIC CHEVY CLUB 
Minutes for May 5, 2024 

  

President, Tom Linn-Lim called meeting to order at 3:20 p.m. at Johnny’s. Tom Linn -Lim led the nine club members in 
attendance, in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Tom asked members if they read last month’s minutes.  

There was no treasurers report 

Tom discussed the Okie National Car Show stating that he was unable to attend the meetings as he was ill.  He reported 
some of the same that was discussed last meeting. 

Shirley told us that member, Billy West was in the hospital and was preparing for surgery.  A card was signed and will be 
sent to him.  We hope everything turns out to be good for him and Loreta. 

The insurance policy was discussed again.  Larry suggested that we look for local coverage if we consider having another 
car show. 
NO OLD BUSINESS TO REPORT 

NEW BUSINESS: 

*     Dinner Cruise May 10, 2024 meeting at the Adams Park at 2001 Park Drive, El Reno, OK at 12 pm to go to the re-
opening of the pony bridge on Route 66             

Tom and Teresa were bragging on their granddaughter Mikala and her article in local newspaper. 

*     Happy Birthday to: Martha Duerksen 

 Next meeting will be on Sunday June 9, 2024 

Annette moved at 4:08 p.m. to adjourn the meeting. Shirley seconded, motion carried.  

 

Annette Myers 

Standing in for Martha Duerksen, recording secretary 



On May 10, several members met at OnCue at 104th and I-44 at 4 pm to go on a dinner cruise to Fort Cobb 
Lake Steak House.  AŌer all members got there, we leŌ out and followed our illustrious leader, Tom Linn-
Lim along several roads.  When he turned into where we were to have our dinner, it looked like the place 
was closed.  It had just opened for the evening.  We were seated and we all had a good Ɵme with our con-
versaƟons.  The members in aƩendance were: Russell and  Diane Burke; Shirley Bynum & guest; Jr & Lynn ; 
Tom & Teresa Linn-Lim; Larry & AnneƩe Myers; Greg & Sherrel Porter and guests.  Great meal and conver-
saƟon.  Everyone headed back to their respecƟve homes. 



 

 

 

April 27th Dinner Cruise: 

President Tom Linn-Lim scheduled a dinner cruise for April 27th, but it seems that he became 
ill with an upper respiratory infecƟon and couldn’t lead the group there.  Joe & Donna McIn-
inch lead a group over to The Shed restaurant in Kingfisher.  The group said the food was 
good, the driver was decent and although there were only 7 in the group, they had a good 
visit.  

Those aƩending were:  Joe & Donna McIninch, Ruth & Eddie WaƩs, Tom Jourdan and Jr and 
Lynn Craddock. 

May 27, 2024 

On a few days before Memorial Day, AnneƩe & Larry decided to go on Route 66 to see and 
drive across the “Pony Bridge”  as we missed the reopening of the bridge with our last din-
ner cruise.  Larry menƟoned it to Greg and Sherrel Porter and they menƟoned it to Phil & 
Sharon Smith and AnneƩe menƟoned it to Larry & Tracey Myers.  So there were 8 of us total 
that got into our cars to drive Route 66 on Memorial Day.  Porters in their Caddy and Smiths 
in their pick up and Myers Jr. in their ‘68 Camaro and Myers Sr in ‘57 Nomad.  AŌer the 
rough ride on Route 66 to the bridge, it was a consensus to go to Lucille’s in Weatherford for 
dinner.  AŌer more rough road, we made it to the restaurant and had a delicious meal and 
good conversaƟon.  We were stuffed and got into our respecƟve vehicles and headed back 
to Edmond staying off the original Route 66 and going I-40 to the turnpike and on home.  



 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Central Oklahoma Classic Chevy Club Officers 

President: Tom Linn-Lim First Vice-President: Dale Kosa  

Second Vice Presidents: Carolyn Bradsher and Shirley Bynun 

Secretary: Martha Duerksen Treasurer: Teresa Linn-Lim 

 

May Birthdays 

Tony Aldrich  Sharon Loveland 

Robert Bogardus Donna McIninch   

David Jones  Terry Simpson 

KaƟe Lathrop Kay Simpson 

  

 

I pledge allegiance to the flag of the United States of America, and to the republic for 
which it stands, one naƟon, under God, indivisible with lib-
erty and jusƟce for all. 

  Central OK Classic Chevy Club hƩps://www.55-   
57chevys.com/ 

Club ApplicaƟons and Dues—Treasurer—PO Box 893253, 
Oklahoma City, OK 73189 


